
Dear Student, 
 
We’re delighted you’re interested in taking Professor Watt’s exciting new course “Common 
Sense vs. Data Science in Communications Research and Practice” this coming fall. A full 
description of it and all our wonderful COMM classes can be found on our website HERE. 
 
Professor Watts will be finalizing his syllabus over the summer. For now, I can tell you that  
this class will be mostly discussion based, with weekly reading reports to be submitted ahead of 
time and a rotating presentation schedule whereby students will be assigned to lead off 
discussions with some prepared comments. There will be a final paper but no exams. 
 
If you need more information about this or any other Comm course, feel free to reach out 
directly to me. 
 
Best, 
 
Dr. Litty 
 
Felicity (Litty) Paxton, Ph.D. 
Associate Dean for Undergraduate Studies 
Annenberg School for Communication 
litty.paxton@asc.upenn.edu 
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